

Minutes from District 6 Meeting  
July 7, 2019  
Port City Group  
960 W. Sherman, Muskegon

Meeting started at 1:30PM

Welcome and Serenity Prayer

- Introductions around the table
- Reading Step 10/Tradition 10/Concept 10

Secretary's Report: Minutes were read from May 5, 2019. Motion was made to accept as read. 2<sup>nd</sup> and passed.

Treasurers Report: Report from May 4, 2019 to June 28, 2019 was read. Motion to accept as read. 2<sup>nd</sup> and passed.

Announcements:

Jake – Port City picnic will be July 27<sup>th</sup> at PCAA. It will start at noon. There will be a bonfire so it will go to whenever. Looking for donations to raffle off. Also ,looking for someone to donate a tent to use in case it rains or to get out of the sun.

Gary – Not a Glum Group tubing, White Caps, 4<sup>th</sup> of July Picnic. All activities on website

Jane – East Central Regional Forum brochures. It is in downtown Detroit this year. Flyer is on the website.

Chris - We need help with women going into the jail. Please go back to your group and ask women if they are interested.

Group Concerns:

MK Expect a Miracle group – asked about re-writing BB. Response was that the only changes will be the personal stories.

Judy C - Eye Opener group – money donation questions. Go to Larry with requests for literature needed at the jails. Area takes care of prisons and D6 takes care of jails.

Area 34 Report:

Laura - Did not meet in June. Area 34 Treasurer report and bank statement passed around. On July 21<sup>st</sup> in Marion. There will be a Gratitude Dinner. Our delegate Rick will be giving a full conference report. Scholarships have all been drawn.

District Committee Member Reports:

DCM North: Dave absent

DCM Central: Gina reported there is nothing new

DCM South: Laura going to meetings as the position is open.

Committee Reports:

Archives: Beth Absent

Corrections – Larry MCF - 2 dozen guys still. They love the coffee. They just received more books. MCJ – good attendance. He got Sally some books and has been unsuccessful in getting her Grapevines. He is working on more volunteers for next orientation. If you would like to volunteer contact Larry. Books in women's jail – if you need them we have enough money.

Grapevine –Judy – nothing really needed to report, but looking into getting anniversary package. She has heard there is now an audio version.

PI/CPI Judy – Ottawa County Probation, Hope Houses, Momentum Center, OAR, Hope House. Healthy and wellness Recovery Fest on August 15<sup>th</sup> at 11:30- 2PM Hackley Park. Free Picnic and she will be doing a table.

Schedules – absent. Laura asked to see if we could find schedules to pass out. Dave H. may have them. A lot of groups are asking for them.

Webmaster – Gary – all things are going well.. Unique visitors are up over 9,000 and over 23,000 times. It is starting to ramp up as this is usually our busiest month. He is keeping website up to date with flyers.

Jake – changed the recording so there are 2 women and 2 men to contact. There are 15-20 calls a week.

#### General Service Representatives:

Russ GSR Sunday Breakfast and Grumpy Old Men – Both groups are doing well. Sometimes Breakfast group is split into 2. GOM is growing. There was a loss. Andrew's memorial service will be July 28.

MK Expect a Miracle – nothing new. Everything going well

Salvation Army – changing officer in command.

Rita K from WEST Group – nothing new to report

Jake – PCAA Group – Everything is going good. There are problems with attendance at speaker meetings. They are once a week so maybe they will look into having them less often. Right now they are every Saturday at 7PM.

Gina Still Sober at Six – donated a lot of material to have the upstairs redone.

Judy – Eye Opener – business meeting 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday in July

#### Old Business:

Open Positions – no one

Forum: Tom has decided that he is not able to attend. Judy is not able to attend. Vicki is still looking into attending. We may have one in attendance. Gina made the motion to have the money available for scholarships to be released to people have attended before. There was discussion. Motion 2<sup>nd</sup> and passed.

New Business:

September meeting

2012 State Convention bids

District inventory

\*Inventory question's – group conversation was held.

Responsibility Statement: I am responsible. When anyone, anywhere reaches out for help I want the hand of A.A. to always be there. And for that, I AM RESPONSIBLE.

Meeting adjourned at 3:30PM

Next meeting on Sunday, September 8<sup>th</sup> at 1:30PM at Muskegon Alano Club,  
4613 Henry St., Norton Shores.